HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 10, 2015 – 11:00 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff to discuss contract negotiations for school teachers: 

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


Roy began by saying that they were in mediation but now going to fact finding and they have not been successful on open wages.  Seelig then said that teachers voted a 1.5% increase for all three years and said we cannot sustain a 1.5% for three years and if so it would have to come from another part of the school budget.

Seelig asked, would the Board, through Kim, want her to convey to the school committee that they give them an offer by a certain date.  Seelig has confirmed with Attorney Gilman that as long as they provide notice of this it would not be considered unfair labor.
Roy said that when in mediation the last thing on the table was 1.5% for the three years and she was not in support of that.  They then brought it to their “body” and it was voted down.  She suggested 1.5% with wage re-openers.

Roy, Cassandra Hanson and Robert Slager will be meeting with two members from the union this Thursday (February 12th).

Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 11:25 p.m.:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


___________________________________

Troy E. Garron

Clerk
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